
 

 

Serial Number Manufactured on Date 

 
IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 

 
NHTSA Recall 21C-005 

 
 
Clek Inc. has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in Clek Foonf and Fllo Convertible 
Car Seats manufactured prior to May 21, 2021.  
 
 
 
Clek Foonf convertible car seat affected:  

Model Name:  FO12, FO14, FO15, FO16, FO17, FO18, FO19 
Manufactured on:  2012/12/03 - 2021/05/20 

 
Clek Fllo convertible car seat affected:  

Model Name:  FL15, FL16, FL17, FL18, FL19 
Manufactured on:  2014/07/05 - 2021/05/20 

 
 
 
Description of the safety defect:  
 
Clek has determined that it is possible for a child to place their 
fingers through the crotch buckle opening and pick at the foam 
seat cushion on the subject car seats. After repeated picking, a 
child may be able to remove small pieces of Expanded 
Polypropylene (EPP) foam and put the small pieces into their 
mouth, posing a potential choking hazard and increasing the 
risk of injury. The foam pieces that are picked off are small 
(about 5 mm) with no sharp edges. This foam is non-toxic and 
does not pose a chemical concern if it were to be ingested. 
 
This issue does NOT affect the ability of the child restraint system  
to protect the occupant in the event of a motor vehicle crash. 
 
 
 
Remedy of the safety defect: 
 
Clek will be providing a plastic insert to cover the foam around the crotch buckle opening to help 
prevent access to the foam. It is safe to use your car seat while waiting to receive a kit to fix the 
issue. 
 
Clek will notify all registered owners of affected car seats. This notice will explain the issue and 
include instructions for how to get a free kit to fix the issue. 

Owners of affected car seats who have not registered their car seat, or have moved, can contact 
Clek at customerservice@clekinc.com or by telephone at 1(866) 656-2462. 
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